[bookmark: _GoBack]April 16, 2019 Regular Meeting of the Board
I. Call to Order (7:02).  JC Cook, Kelly Moffatt, Doug Severinsen, Dondi Connelley (joined meeting at 7:30pm)
Others: Mike Barney, Mikah Wysocki

II. Approval of minutes – JC requested approval of minutes be moved to later in the agenda when Dondi was present 

III. Approval of agenda – Kelly moved to approve agenda with approval of minutes being delayed until Dondi arrived.  JC 2nd, all approve.   

IV. Communications to the Board
Mikah Wysocki introduced herself to the Board and stated that she works with the Elizabeth Stampede and is organizing the Tough Enough to Wear Pink campaign for the Stampede Foundation.  She explained that she is a cancer survivor and wants to coordinate a series of gymkhnana events to raise funds to support members of the Elizabeth Community who are battling health issues themselves.  She proposed hosting five events on 6/13, 6/27, 7/11, 7/25, and 8/1 that would begin around 4pm and go until around 10pm, dependent upon the number of registrants.  She expressed a hope to raise near $20,000 for the foundation through the events.  She requested that the Board consider reducing or waiving the permit fees for use of the rodeo arena and Casey Jones Park.  Kelly asked what ages would be participating in the events and Mikah explained that there would a lead line division for small children, a 6-12 division, a 12-18 division, and an 18+ division.  Mikah offered that the District would be a recognized sponsor of the event in exchange for any support provided.  Kelly asked about the District being listed within the Stampede brochure and other materials and Mikah said that she did not the timing for all the publications, though would do what she can to make sure the District is included in anything that has not been printed yet.  JC asked Mike what the total fees would be for the event, and Mike shared that the rodeo arena permit fee is $200 per day, totaling $1000 for the five events.  The Board thanked Mikah for her presentation and efforts to serve the community and she then thanked the Board for considering her request and left the meeting.  

After some discussion by the Board regarding the request and the benefit to the community and the District, JC motioned that the Board waive the $1000 in permit fees that would be due, provided that the Stampede Foundation allow the District to run concessions during the events, avoid having any other food vendors on site during events, and pay for lights if they are used.  Mike shared that the fee for lights at the rodeo arena is $35 per hour and could be assessed after each event when we know how many hours the lights were used.  Doug 2nd the motion and all three Board members present approved.  

Dondi arrived and joined meeting at 7:30pm

Approval of minutes – JC suggests the Board now consider approval of the 3/26/2019 meeting minutes.  Kelly motions to approve the meeting minutes, Doug 2nds and all approve.

V. Continued Business

-  Mike provided an update on the installation of the splashpad in Evans Park.  He shared a timeline that was provided by the contractor for the initiation of concrete work, installation of electrical lines and plumbing, and equipment delivery.  At this time, the project is on schedule and the projected opening of the splashpad on or near Memorial Day is still the target.  

- Mike shared a proposed scope of work for the study of constructing a lake within Evans Park that was provided by IMEG.  He explained that as directed, the scope of work is structured so as to allow one phase to proceed at a time and allow the District to stop the study if and when it is determined that the project is not feasible.  JC then motioned to approve the scope of work and enter in contract with IMEG to initiate the study, though wanted Mike to confirm that the District will not be liable for the full contract should the District elect to stop the study at any time.  Kelly 2nds the motion and all approve.         

VI. New Business
-  JC initiated discussion of permitting the splashpad and expressed that he is not in favor of it and prefers that it always remain open to the public, rather than us allow it to be permitted for private functions.  The Board discussed the challenges in separating private use from the public as there will be no fence around the splashpad, and also felt that there could be animosity if the public came to the park to use the splashpad and it was not available due to a private function.  Kelly expressed that while he also prefers the splashpad remain open to all and not be permitted for private events, he suggested that if the District needs to generate revenue, the Board could consider an operating plan where the splashpad is closed to the public on a specific day and / or time, and only be available for private events during those days / times.  He stated there would be a need to educate the community on the operating schedule, and even then, we would still have some individuals show up at the park and be disappointed the splashpad was not available for use due to a private event.  JC suggested that staff keep track of inquires we receive for requests to permit the splashpad for private events and we can revisit at a future time if the requests are significant.  Doug asked that staff also track use of the splashpad by the public when it opens to the extent possible.  Mike confirmed that staff will do both and that until further direction from the Board, the splashpad will not be permitted for private events.      

VII. Report of Administrator and Staff
-  Budget Report –No concerns with budget at this time.  Mike shared some data points on budget through the end of March and expressed that the budget is on track.  Development fee revenue has already exceeded 2019 projections by more than 11%, which is a strong sign that home sales are going well in new residential developments.  Mike shared that the District has received over 50% of it’s tax revenues for the year already due to a large February disbursement.  Program revenues were reported to be on track, and expenses for programs and maintenance are also tracking well year to date.  
Mike shared that the District had just over $1M within its cash accounts as of 4/10/2019, and that if all CIP expenditures are incurred this year as planned, the District would have just under $770,000 in its accounts on 1/1/2020.  

- Maintenance Report –Board reviewed the maintenance report.  Kelly reported that he had spoken with an individual about the north baseball field at Evans Park, and that he was in the process of scheduling an on-site meeting to assess what can be done to improve the levelness of the field.  He will let Mike know when the meeting is scheduled and staff will then develop a plan to pursue the improvements.  Dondi asked about the progress of the dugout replacement at Casey Jones Park.  Mike reported that Cole Morse, the Eagle Scout completing the project, made great progress over the last two weeks and that the dugouts were 95% completed.  He expressed that he and Charles, Parks Manager, had some concerns about exposed metal edges during their inspection and spoke with Cole about potential remedies.  A protective covering will be applied on the edges of any exposed metal to reduce the risk of anyone coming into contact with it and getting cut.  Otherwise, the dugouts came out great and are a great improvement to the ballfields.  

-  Programs Report – The Board reviewed the programs report.  Mike shared that two of the first three weeks of soccer have been cancelled due to weather.  Make-up games are being played during the week as we are able to schedule them.  Dondi commented on the adult volleyball league that just finished its season, saying that it was fun and that there was a good level of competition.  Kelly asked how many players there were and Dondi stated that there were about 60 players in the league.  Mike then reminded Board Members about the Easter Eggstravaganza event this coming Saturday, April 20, and asked that they stop by if possible.  

VIII. Other Matters – The Board reviewed quotes for a few different styles of park shelters in following up on the request from the Elizabeth Celtic Festival to possibly add an event shelter on the Prairie Lawn within Casey Jones Park.  The Board expressed that the cost of the manufactured shelters were extremely high and felt that it would be a better option to hire a contractor and build a simple wood shelter if the project is pursued in the future.  
	 
IX. Adjournment – Kelly makes a motion to adjourn 8:55pm – Dondi 2nds.
